Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes
June 9, 2014
I. Call to order
President  Jeff Lange called to order the regular meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:00pm on June 9, 2014 at the TW Pool.
I. Roll call
Jeff Lange  conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Jeff Lange, President; Curt South V.P.; Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Treasurer; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Derek Casto, Maintenance; Kelly Meckstroth,Membership/Marketing; Dawn Widney, Social Director/Public Relations; Jill Trevino, Secretary, Courtney Swabb, Pool Manager.
TW Members in attendance- Sheila Friend, Cyndi Cianciolo and Sean Ford.
Approval of minutes from last meeting
. The minutes of 5/20/2014 were approved as written- Motion by Jeff H., second by Kelly, all in agreement to approve the minutes.
I. Reports
II. President- Jeff L. expressed many thanks to all involved in the ongoing efforts to get the new Tank/Filter installed and the pool opened to the membership as quickly as possible. He provided a best and worst case scenario which was of specific interest for the non-Board members present. If the inspections from the state and city can be obtained, the pool could be opened by this coming week-end 6/14/14; if those processes are delayed for any reason, 10-14 days would be the worst case scenario. Sheila expressed that she and Cyndi had agreed to attend the Board meeting to assist with giving accurate information to some of the inquiring members. Following this discussion, Sheila and Cyndi excused themselves from the remainder of the meeting.
III. Treasurer- Ronnie shared the current financials including the status of the current expenses/payments. All members received this information via e-mail and there were no outstanding questions. Jeff L. noted that the final plan for resolution of the Tank replacement issue ended up being less costly than the original plan the Board had been prepared to execute. Details regarding the Tank are available from Jeff L., or Derek for any member who might be interested.
IV. Membership/Marketing- Kelly had previously sent out a membership list, a directory and a spreadsheet indicating where we stand with regards to membership types and payments received and outstanding to the Board prior to the meeting for review. It is noted that there are 142 members-up from last year. Specific detail includes 3 new life memberships; 4 new annual memberships, 3 family shifted to individual; 6 members who were on the withdrawal list are now active again. Kelly shared that she was receiving a significant number of phone inquiries- questions about the pool opening time, but also calls of interest in joining the pool. She also stated that the Splash and Dash planned for this season had been cancelled due to the more pressing issues surrounding the pool operations. This event will be rescheduled next summer. Kelly also stated that she was proceeding with the one day passes that Total Fitness agreed to purchase.
V. Pool Manager- Courtney reported that she was keeping up the pool maintenance with the assistance of a couple of different guards 2-3 hrs. each day. All are interested in knowing the reopening date, but she has had no reports of anyone wanting to quit- they just want to be able to coordinate their schedules with other jobs they have. They have been skimming the pool, doing some touch up painting, cleaning, etc.
VI. Social/Public Relations- Dawn reminded that the first home swim meet is 6/18 and that the sign should be posted (info also on Website) that the pool closes at 3:30 pm whenever there is a Home Meet. She advised that the return of the Kid’s Day is planned for Friday 6/20. This was a well- attended fun event last year and will feature Walking Tacos (Courtney mentioned the abundance of Fritos on hand may fit the theme). She advised that the games and activities are already planned. On 6/28, from 9pm-midnight, an Adult party on the sundeck is planned. It will be a BYOB affair with music. Since there will be no swimming, guard staff is not needed. The 4th of July celebration activities at the Pool are typically planned and managed by the Pool Manager and guard staff. Courtney indicated that she already had some thoughts in mind and is comfortable with managing this activity. 8/2 is the planned date for chicken dinners- another successful fundraiser from last year. On August 16th an adult party is planned. Cost discussed to be $25/person. Dawn is continuing to advise the Membership via e-mail Blasts whenever information is available to share.
VII. V.P.-  Curt- discussed with Jeff L. whether there were issues with the By-Laws in terms of needed revisions. The process is still under review. Discussion ensued regarding what issues pertain to By-laws and other issues that are simply the decision of the Board. Curt and Dawn shared information regarding the Swim and Dive Team, both are practicing at the Piqua City pool until TW is reopened. The first swim meet is away at St. Mary’s on 6/11/14 (weather permitting). As previously noted, the first TW Home Meet is Wed. 6/18. There do not seem to be any issues. The Swim Team has grown in numbers from last year.
VIII. Maintenance- Derek- discussed timeline and progression of events /tasks which will result in the re-opening of the pool, possibly by this week-end depending upon the timeliness of needed inspections. Mowing the property was discussed; anyone under 18 will not be permitted to mow the outer areas as there are too many stumps and uneven areas to be considered safe for minor employees.
IX. Old Business 
Clarification obtained regarding charge for private member parties (ie birthdays)- the Board concurred that each swimming guest will be charged $3.00. There will be no flat fee and guests who do not swim will not be charged. Courtney indicated that there are already several parties on the schedule.
Charitable Membership- family candidates were reviewed based on the generosity of an anonymous donor willing to pay up to $600.00 for 2 families to join the pool. The Board agreed that this initiative may become an annual gift and will help promote TW to more families who then my consider joining the pool.
The Baby Pool is not yet ready for use as the attention had to be placed on the Main pool. It is felt that the issues may be dealt with fairly quickly now that the large pool issues are being managed
New Business
Vacant Board Position- the 9th Board member voted in the last election resigned right after the election process. There is nothing in the By-Laws that indicates a process that must be followed to secure another member when a resignation occurs. The Board will appoint a Member so that the slate will be 9 members. The consensus of the Board was that an interested individual who would be compatible with the current Board composition will be considered. Discussion ensued and Derek submitted the name and some information regarding an individual for the Board to discuss. Several Board members know this person and all concurred that Derek should approach him to see if there may be interest in his serving as Board member. The Board was in unanimous agreement to invite this member to join if he is so inclined.
Continued discussion regarding Member fees was entertained. The Board made the decision to discontinue “early pay” as it is not cost effective for the continued operation of the pool and many members pay late and yet expect to have the early pay discount. The unanimous decision of the Board was that discounts could be obtained one of two ways. 1) referral resulting in a single membership of a new member would give a $25.00 discount to the referring member (up to 2 referrals or a $50.00 maximum) or a $50.00 discount for referral of a family($50.00 maximum). The alternative discount available would be for $50.00 discount for 4 hrs. of work during the preseason clean-up/pool readiness work days.  The discount would also be available for the next season for the 4 hr. work donation at the end of the season to close the pool.
President Jeff L. discussed the manner that the Board is to address individual concerns when approached. If the issue is simple and for informational purposes, the Board member may answer the question or address the issue. If the issue has some complexity or needs additional discussion, the Board member needs to direct the concerned member to the TW website for the next Board meeting and ask that the member attend to address the Board in a formal manner. It is not expected that being on the Board become a burden for any of the Board members. 
Sean Ford, TW member present at the meeting, discussed whether the Board had ever considered obtaining a 501C3 status which would allow for grants- for example a youth program funding from an agency such as United Way. Tecumseh Woods would need to form another organization for this purpose such as “Friends of Tecumseh Woods”. All present were in agreement that this opportunity should be pursued as additional funding sources are always being sought. The Board thanked Sean for his input and will welcome any guidance he may have available.   
 
The meeting was adjourned by President Jeff L. at 8:00pm. 

The next scheduled meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 26, 2014 7:00pm at the TW Pool.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jill Trevino, Secretary
Tecumseh Woods Board
 
